
      

 

 

Dear Pastor and Church Family, 
 
 The Lord God Almighty has never fail to amaze us with His Grace and His Mercy! No words can 
describe and express how blessed we are for all the provision and guidance that he provided us 
throughout the years of being under the pandemic. God also provided people that helped us and still 
continuing on helping, praying and supporting us in the mission field that God entrusted us. We would 
like to express our gratitude and our Thank You to you for the continues partnership with our ministry 
here in the Philippines. 
 
 Thanks be unto God for all His blessing, guidance and protection. It may have been a very rocky 
and hard 2 years of being in the pandemic; I thank the Lord and our God that He’s ALWAYS in control. 
Things may not be happening on the way we wanted it, but He still got us, and He will ALWAYS be with 
us in our Christian journey.  
 
 Our country (Philippines) is now trying to get back on its feet and all the restrictions is now 
gradually easing up. Our government already get rid of the use of Face Shield, they also now allow 
children to go out and enter some establishments including going to church. For that wonderful news, 
we started right away in doing our children ministry that we call CORNERSTONE KIDS. On the first 
Sunday on month of March, we’re going to gather all the kids from all the children center that we 
established and conduct a service for the very first time since the pandemic. We are ecstatic and looking 
forward to God’s leading to the lives of all the children.   
 
 God has led us also to start another ministry in the Town of Abucay. We went to this town in the 
heights of the pandemic, restrictions, and lockdowns only bringing the Calling and Leading of our God. 
With His wonderful Grace, on the very first day of our soul-winning, more than 100 souls heard THE 
GOSPEL and accepted Jesus as their personal savior. Few months of continues Bible Study, teaching in 
Children centers and Youth fellowships, God never fail to amaze us.  It’s our joy to give you a wonderful 
news that on the very First Service that we had on our Thanksgiving Service, we have gathered 144 in 
total attendance! All Glory and Praise to God! 
 
 We have already planned the whole year of 2022, from January to December. We are praying 
that everything will ease up and goes back to normal (or what they said is the NEW NORMAL). All of the 
events and ministries that was put on hold due to the pandemic are now put in place and we are now 
ready to push the restart button to fulfill the plans and purpose of God without any hesitation. 
 
 Election for the new president is now switch on here in the Philippines. Please pray for our 
country and for our people that they will choose a leader that love God, humble before Him, and has the 
right intention to lead our country. We need a leader that will not just help our country grow financially 
but also spiritually.   
 
I hope that you keep our country and the whole world in prayer. We are still in prayers for more 
churches, families, and individuals that can help us in prayers and support. We need to keep on 
praying and to do our responsibility to reach and preach the Gospel to as many people as we can. 
 
 Thank You again for continually praying and supporting our ministry in the Philippines.  
  
 Thank you so much and God Bless you all. 
 
 
In Christ, 
Bro. Brilliant Ofrecio 
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